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PURPOSE 
The Department of Natural Resources (DNR), Office of Project Management and Permitting 
(OPMP) is requesting an increase of $297,000 in the federal receipt authority in its operating budget.  
This authority will allow the department to continue the Intergovernmental Personnel Act (IPA) 
agreement between the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) and DNR, for the assignment of Sara 
Longan as the Executive Director of the North Slope Science Initiative (NSSI). This assignment is 
fully funded by BLM under the IPA agreement. 
 
This agreement has been a great resource to DNR and ensures that the State has a seat at the 
table to guide efforts by the NSSI that benefit the public. The development of an NSSI 
program that focuses on science-based approaches to responsibly develop North Slope 
resources while limiting negative impacts, proactively responding to the needs of the region, 
and protecting cultural values are important to the state. 
 
PREVIOUS LEGISLATIVE CONSIDERATION 
There was no previous legislative consideration for the increment. 
 
TIMING ISSUES 
If this RPL is not approved OPMP will run out of federal authority in January 2018 and be unable 
to make payroll for this IPA. Additionally, OPMP will not be able to accept two new federal grants, 
one which has been approved. When developing the FY2018 budget it was not known if the 
contract was going to be extended for an additional calendar year (January 2018 – January 2019). 
Through recent discussions with BLM the intent is to extend this agreement through January 2019.  
 
BUDGETARY ISSUES 
Without this additional authority, OPMP would be unable to accept funds from BLM for this 
agreement. This increment request will not have a long-term impact on OPMP’s general funds and 
will allow OPMP to continue its valuable partnership with NSSI and BLM. 
 
 

Legislative Fiscal Analyst Comment: Upon request, the Department provided additional 
information about this request. The FY18 budget included federal receipt authority of $269.6. 
This authority was sufficient for two expected grants and six months (July-December) of 
Personal Services for the BLM agreement. However, the Department was awarded two 
additional grants: $50.0 from EPA Wetlands and $50.0 for Iliamna Islands. In addition, the BLM 
employee agreement was extended, requiring an additional $148.5 of authority. In total, the 
agency is anticipated to be $186.4 short of federal authority for FY18. 
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DNR’s request is for $297.0, the full amount of the BLM agreement. The existing receipt 
authority of $269.6 will be used for the four grants the agency expects in FY18. DNR included 
an increment in its FY19 budget submission to ensure sufficient receipt authority in future years. 
 
There are no technical issues with this RPL.  


